
ELSINBORO TOWNSHIP 
November 2, 2020 
 
The Regualar meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Mayor Elwell as advertised.  The 
requirements of the Sunshine Law were met by notifying the South Jersey Times within 
the time prescribed by law.  Notice was posted on the bulletin board and the door at the 
Emergency Management Building, and also on the website, as this meeting was held by 
teleconference due to COVID 19 protocol. 
 
Mayor Elwell called this November 2, 2020 township committee meeting to order. 
 

Please stand for the flag salute 
 

Present were: Mayor Elwell, Deputy Mayor McAllister, Committeeman Doug Hogate, 
CFO, John Willadsen, Clerk Uzdanovics,Solicitor Trunk and Steve Cornman    

 
Motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes from the previous meeting 
and to approve as submitted 

Motion McAllister   Second  Hogate   RCV 3 yes 
 
Motion to pay bills after inspection and sufficient funds are available 
Motion McAllister  Second  Hogate   RCV 3 yes                    
 
The township committee received a petition from residents of Shad Roe Lane.  
The residents would like to have the road repaired.  Mayor Elwell met with the 
County Road Superviser to see if they could pave Shad Roe Lane since it is a very 
small road.  Mayor Elwell also asked about Yerkee’s and Nelson Avenue.   The 
County Road Supervisor believes they can do it but will let us know.    

 
 Police Report,  Building Inspectors report, CO report, and  Tax Collector to be 
read by clerk 

 
Committee Reports 
 
Fire Company  - 7 Ambulance calls and    10 Fire calls 
 
Emergency Management.- Deputy Mayor McAllister reported we are good 
with COVID 19 PPE. 
 
Community Development- Mayor Elwell informed us that Verizon has added 
FIOS service throughout the township.   He also shared we will have our Pride in 
Elsinboro Awards and our Decorating contest in December. 
  
Administration – Mayor Elwell applied and received a grant for $3000.00 to  
use for Personal Protective Equipment for fire Company.  
 
Township Roads- Committeeman Hogate thinks using the County Road 
Department would be good for the small roads. 
 
Insurance- Committeeman Hogate has attended the meetings and he met with 
George Reese from the Young Agency to make sure everything was up to date for 
the Township insurance.  



  
Open to Public Comment 
 
None 
 
Date of Next Meeting: December 7, 2020 
 
Motion for Adjournment at 7:15 pm  McAllister     Second  Hogate   RCV 
3 yes 
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